
Town of LaSalle 

128 North 2nd Street 

 LaSalle, Colorado 80645 

Monday - Friday   

8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

 

Town Hall                970-284-6931 

Police                     970-284-5541 

Public Works          970-284-5625 

Recreation              970-284-0900 

Police Dispatch      970-350-9600 

Fire Department     970-284-6336 

 
www.lasalletown.com  

Follow us on Facebook 

 

Pay your bills using the mobile 

app from Xpress Bill Pay! Now 

available for both Android and 

iPhone.  

 

Hope this finds you all well. Hard to believe we are now just a few weeks away from Spring and our yearly 
clean up day. This year we are planning for April 10th& 11th, there will be a location change. Normally we 

have dumpsters in the Public Works yard, this year we will have the dumpsters in the parking area of the ball fields. We 
hope that this will give us more working area to allow a better flow with traffic and equipment. Prices were adjusted on a 
few things due to the increasing number of mattresses and couches but certainly a much better deal than having to haul it 
to the landfill. Please take advantage of this opportunity to do some spring cleanup around your home.  

It seems with times and seasons we bid staff members farewell and welcome new ones. We would like to thank our former 
Town Clerk/Treasurer Kim Coleman for her time and wish her well in her future endeavors. We welcome Gail Odenbaugh as 
our new Town Clerk/Treasurer and wish her much success in her new position. We also welcome 2 new police officers Eric 
Edwards and Robert Chamberlain to Town. Public Works also welcomes Nicholas Brownwood, he grew up in our area and is 
in familiar surroundings. Please say hello to our new Town staff!  

IΩd  like to also take a moment to Congratulate and Thank William Lookhart for his hard work and dedication to the Town of 
LaSalle, after almost 22 years with us he decided it was time to enjoy retirement. He will be greatly missed! The Board and I 
wish him nothing but happiness in his retirement!!  

Just a few tidbits: 7-11 will soon be constructing a new 4,000 sq. ft. store on the southwest corner of 1st Ave and 2nd St. 
(Hwy 85). There were some initial concerns regarding traffic, but those were addressed and a development agreement was 
approved. Looking forward to having them in our community. We will resume community center rentals for SaturdayΩs only, 
this will give staff sufficient time to clean and disinfect between use. Our senior luncheons will also be resuming and seniors 
will also still have the option of take-out meals if they desire. They are excited to be able to gather soon and enjoy each 
otherΩs company.  

We are at the 1-year anniversary of the Covid-19 pandemic, we have learned quite a bit, good and bad. The big question: 
Should we start planning for LaSalle Days? Over the past year, I have traveled to Wyoming, Nebraska, Arizona and Florida 
and every state has handled the pandemic in their own way. I certainly have my own views on how things could or should 
be handled but I believe everyone should have the right to do as they see fit for their own health and safety. Personal 
responsibility is key, you know your health and comfort better than anyone else. The Board and I directed staff to begin 
planning for LaSalle Days 2021. I cannot honestly say how that will look, but we need to start moving forward. The past year 
has been tough on all of us, some may be super excited to hear that we are going to move forward with LaSalle Days, others 
may be highly critical. Once again that is where each person should decide if they would like to celebrate with others, or 
celebrate quietly at home. Wishing you a safe and exciting summer ahead. Hope to see you all at LaSalle Days! Until next 
time! 

 I am sure most of you know that on December 31, 2020 I retired as 

the Police Chief for this grand town. Dave Arnold, who has worked for the 

town for over 23 years is your new Police Chief as of January 1st, 2021. 

Dave will do a marvelous job for the town in his new role. Please reach 

out to him if you have a request or a need from the police department. I 

am staying on with the town as itõs part time Operations Director that I 

have done for over 26 years. Now I can commit all of my time to the 

Operations Director position. I work Tuesday through Thursday at noon. 

Please contact me if you have any questions I can answer. I would like to 

thank the citizens, Boards and employees both past and present, for 

making this the best job in the world over the last 48 years. I am truly 

blessed to have had been able to hold the title of Police Chief and 

Operations Director for the Town of LaSalle.  

 



²ƘŜƴΥ !ǇǊƛƭ млǘƘ ϧ !ǇǊƛƭ ммǘƘ 

¢ƛƳŜΥ фΥлл ŀƳ ς пΥлл ǇƳ 
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Not accepting batteries, oils, paint & garden chemicals. Call Weld County Household 
Hazardous Waste at  фтл-плл-нннс for disposal of materials that we will not accept. 
Police will monitor the fenced area after hours when dumping is not allowed. After clean 
up weekend ALL ordinances concerning weeds, trash and general nuisances will be 
strictly enforced. The Town will allow clean lumber and smaller branches to be taken 
behind the ball park at no charge.  
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The shredding truck is able to handle staples, paper clips, paper clasps, folders, binders, 
etc. They will not put plastic garbage bags, floppy discs, cd rom discs, VHS tapes or x-rays 
into the shredder.  
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I am honored to be the new Chief of Police for a truly amazing Town! As your new Chief I 

would like to mention a few things that we have going on so far this year. First, weõve seen 

an increase in scam and fraud cases. NEVER give out any personal information over the 

phone, by text or email. There is no Government Agency that will call you if there is a problem with an 

account, or that they suspect you to be a victim of fraud. The two biggest issues we have seen are:  

 

¶ Unemployment Fraud.  If you find yourself a victim of unemployment fraud follow the directions 

located on the Colorado Department of Labor and Employment web site https://cdle.colorado.gov/

fraud -prevention . You will either receive an email informing you of your unemployment benefits or 

you will receive a debit card in the mail when you in fact are not unemployed. Report it as fraud 

through the Department of Labor website and contact the LaSalle Police Department to file a police 

report.  

¶ Being called by the IRS stating you have an unpaid tax bill, a Fraud Prevention Agency stating you 

are the victim of identity theft, or a Local Law Enforcement Agency claiming you have a warrant 

for your arrest. Again, NEVER give out any personal information over the phone. Many times, they 

will tell you to stay on the phone with them and instruct you to go to a store and get a gift card, 

usually a òVanillaó or òI Tunes gift cardó. Once you have the gift card, they will tell you to read them 

the account numbers from the card or have you send them a picture of the card. They will contact you 

from a phone number that looks legitimate.   

  

Second, say hello and welcome our two new officers Eric Edwards and Robert Chamberlain to Town! I 

believe they will be a great fit with the Police Department and the Town.  

 

Lastly, please keep in mind the Town of LaSalle Ordinance 2020 -3 (Recreational vehicles, boats, and 

trailers parked on city streets) This is a newly passed town ordinance concerning the keeping of your 

recreational vehicle, boat, or trailer parked on City streets in LaSalle. The ordinance states that from 

November 1
st

 to April 30
th

 no recreational vehicle, boat, or trailer will be allowed to be parked on the street 

for snow removal safety.   

 

 Chief Dave Arnold  

LaSalle residents ONLYð Defined as someone residing in the town limit boundaries. Must show proof of residency 

Pickup (Small) $5  

Pickup (Large) $10  

Trailer (Small) $5  

Trailer (Medium) 8'-10' $10  

Trailer (Large) 12'-16' $20  

Farm Truck $25  

Mattress $15  

Box Springs $15  

Couch $10  

Tires  NO RIMS 

Auto $5  

Truck $15  

https://cdle.colorado.gov/fraud-prevention
https://cdle.colorado.gov/fraud-prevention
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PREVENTING STORMWATER POLLUTION  

What is Storm Water Runoff?  Storm water runoff occurs when precipitation from rain or snowmelt flows over the ground.  Impervious surfaces like driveways, roofs, 
sidewalks, and streets prevent storm water from naturally soaking into the ground.   

Why is Storm Water Runoff a Problem?    Storm water can pick up debris, chemicals, dirt, and other pollutants and flow into a storm sewer system or directly into a stream, 
river, wetland, or lake.  Anything that enters a storm sewer system is discharged untreated into the waterbodies we use for swimming, fishing, and providing drinking water. 

The Effects of Pollution 

Polluted storm water runoff can have many adverse effects on plants, fish, animals, and people.  

- Sediment can cloud the water and make it difficult or impossible for aquatic plants to grow.  Sediment also can destroy aquatic habitats. 
- Excess nutrients can cause algal blooms.  When algae die, they sink to the bottom and decompose in a process that removes oxygen from the water.  Fish and other 
aquatic organisms canôt exist in water with low dissolved oxygen levels. 

- Debris - plastic bags, six-pack rings, bottles, and cigarette butts washed into waterbodies can choke, suffocate, or disable aquatic life like, fish, turtles, ducks and birds.  
-  Household hazardous wastes like insecticides, pesticides, paint solvents, used motor oil, and other auto fluids can poison aquatic life.  Land animals and people can 

become sick or die from eating diseased fish or ingesting polluted water. 

- Polluted storm water often affects drinking water sources. This, in turn, can affect human health and increase drinking water treatment costs. 

What can You Do to Help? 

Lawn & Yard Care: 

- Clean up leaves and soil to prevent them from washing into the storm water system, becoming concentrated, and clogging drains. Leaves and clippings decay in water, 
using up oxygen needed by plants, fish and other animals living in our waterways.   

- Excess fertilizers and pesticides applied to lawns and gardens wash off and pollute streams. 

- Donôt overwater lawns to where excess water runs into the street gutters. 

- Use pesticides and fertilizers sparingly and in the recommended amounts.  Use organic mulch or safer pest control methods whenever possible. 

- Compost or mulch yard waste.  Donôt leave it in the street or sweep it onto storm drains or streams. 

-         Cover piles of dirt or mulch being used in landscaping projects.   

Pet Wastes 
When walking your pet, remember to pick up the waste and dispose of it properly. Flushing pet waste is the best disposal method.  An alternative is bagging it and putting it in 
the trash.  Leaving pet waste on the ground increases public health risks by allowing harmful bacteria and nutrients to wash into the storm drain and eventually into local 
waterbodies. 
Auto Care 
Washing your car and degreasing auto parts at home sends detergents and other contaminants through the storm sewer system.  Dumping automotive fluids into storm drains 
has the same result as dumping the materials directly into a waterbody.   
- Use a commercial car wash that treats or recycles its wastewater, or wash your car on gravel or a grassy area so the water infiltrates into the ground. 

-         Repair leaks and dispose of used auto fluids and the batteries at designated drop-off or recycling locations.  

Proper Cleaning 

Cleaning paint brushes and rollers in the gutters or drains puts chemicals in the water which can poison aquatic wildlife such as fish, frogs, and birds.  
- When cleaning up water-based paint, do it over soil, gravel or grassy areas. 

- When using oil-based paint 

1. Keep paint and solvents away from gutters and drains. 

2. Allow unused paint to dry out and put it in the trash or take it to Weld Countyôs hazardous waste disposal site.  

Swimming Pool and Spa 
- Properly store chemicals in a covered area to avoid exposure to storm water. 
- Drain your pool/spa only when a test kit no longer detects chlorine levels 

-        Drain your pool or spa into the sanitary sewer system. 

**** Municipal Watering Restrictions ****  

Potable System Watering Restrictions (Excluding Dove Hill Subdivision)  

Addresses ending in an odd number water on Saturday, Monday and Wednesday. Addresses ending in an even number, water on Sunday, 
Tuesday and Thursday. NO watering between 11:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. and NO watering on Fridays. 

 

Dove Hill Subdivision Watering Restrictions  (Non -Potable System)  

Addresses ending in odd numbers are allowed to water on odd days of the month. Addresses ending in even numbers are allowed to 
water on even days of the month. Residents must only water on their days/times with a 15-20 minute time frame per zone in your y ard. 
ȹĊ±ȉ± "ȉ± ȺĊȉ±± ˈƶƖ±ȡ ĜƖ ȺĊ± {ƶʘ± ĉĜŴŴ ȡɔb|ĜʘĜȡĜƶƖ˱ ˇƶƖ± Ƌ"Ǻ l"Ɩ b± íƶɔƖ| ƶƖ ȹƶʞƖ̃ȡ ʞ±bȡĜȺ±˱ !ȡ ƶɔȺŴĜƖ±| ĜƖ ʲƶɔȉ lƶʘ±Ɩ"ƖȺȡˮ ȉesidents 
will receive notification by the Town at least 10 days prior to the non -potable system being turned on.  

 

Costly problems can result from flushing grease, household chemicals or other debris down your sewer line, it is also a violation of 
municipal code.  This causes problems for everyone, you, your neighbors, the town treatment plant and the main sewer line.  Make the 
Public Works Department your FIRST CALL when experiencing sewer problems so we can make sure the main line is clear. 

As we all strive to keep up the appearance of our town, you are responsible for picking up your own trash at the parks & ball fields.  Please 
remember NO glass bottles or dogs are allowed in any park.  Park dumpsters are for park use only, personal use of these dumpsters is 
prohibited.  Secure your trash cans to keep dogs and cats out, and from blowing around neighborhoods.  

Street maintenance projects may take place in your neighborhood this year.  The costs of concrete sidewalk, curb & gutter work is the 
Ċƶƌ±ƶʞƖ±ȉ̃ȡ ȉ±ȡǺƶƖȡĜbĜŴĜȺʲ˱ ʱƶɔ ʞĜŴŴ b± ƖƶȺĜíĜ±| ĜƖ "|ʘ"Ɩl± ƶí ʞĊ±ȺĊ±ȉ ʲƶɔȉ "ȉ±" Ĝȡ ȡ±Ŵ±lȺ±| íƶȉ ĜƌǺȉƶʘ±ƌ±ƖȺȡ˱ 



 

All customers will incur a water base rate of 
$46, even if no gallons of water are used. This 
rate will go into effect on March 1st, 2021. The 
reason for the increase is beginning on March 
1

st
, 2021 Central Weld County Water District 

will be increasing the monthly demand charge 
for the Town of LaSalle from $5,691 to $9,586 
per month. Your Board of Trustees was very 
reluctant to raise water rates especially with all 
that has been endured in 2020 but the 
increase is needed to align the cost of demand 
with the water rate, as a pass through that is 
paid directly to Central Weld County Water 
District.  

The Friendly Fork Senior Nutrition program through 
Weld County offers nutritious and delicious meals 
once a week to our Senior Residents for curbside 
pick up. 

When: Every Tuesday at 11:15 a.m. 

Where: McMahan Community Center, 101 Todd Ave 

Who: Anyone 60 and over: a meal donation of $4.00 
for those individuals is appreciated.  

 Individuals under 60 are welcome as well for an      
additional cost of meals ($14.00). 

To reserve a meal call the Recreation Department. 
Reservations must be made by Monday before 
11:00 am  


